
Wayland Recreation Commission 

Minutes 

May 25, 2011 

 Recreation Meeting 

 

 

 
 

1 

Present: Virzi, Wright, Foster, Meliones, Turkington, McShea 
 
Meeting called to order 7:30 pm. 
 
Wright introduces premise of the meeting.  Trying to address feasibility of the 
middle school fields with the consultant and want to address public concerns as 
completely as possible to see if we can move to the design stage.  After design 
will hold another public forum to provide answers to questions, if possible, and 
concerns and present design. 
 
Turkington explained the map and field layout conceptual plan.  Identified known 
concerns, wetlands proximity to property, vernal pools and protected species.  
Joyce Rd. and Keith Rd. parking during games.  Soil and ledge on property and 
effects on storm water runoff.   Fertilizer and weed control and effects on 
runoff.  Use of field/wooded area for school purposes. Adequacy for buffer zones 
between fields and homes.  Historical artifacts and what to do if discovered in 
the area.  Irrigation and water impact.  DPW site use for potentially 1 field 
instead of 2 there.  Potential to install a septic leaching field under fields 
from Dudley Pond area, ability to construct those, feasibility to put leaching 
field there, costs and distances.  Can we mitigate concerns that neighbors have?  
If not possible look at other sites.  If we can mitigate concerns then we would 
ask support for future construction of the field.  Design and price in place to 
go to Town Meeting and possible CPA funding.   
 
Wright went over ground rules, asked public to not repeat items and to keep 
comments to 5 minutes or less so everyone could speak.   
 
Malcolm Astley – 147 Boston Post Road – 40 acre site @20 acres are woodland, 
believe they are clearing @4 acres for the fields, about 2 acres per field. 
 
Bill Hearn 16 Keith Road – 3 acres – 2 fields not allowing for buffer zone which 
is  1 ½ acres per field. 
 
Carol Kaplan – 24 Jocye Road ( information attached as additional material 
entered into public comment). How evaluated?  What conditions? At what cost?  
Wasteful to build more fields.  User friendly manner of scheduling – building two 
more fields does not address this. 
 
Sheila Carel – 18 Joyce Road – endangered species – Brian Windmiller – Vernal 
Pool expert Hila Ecological – Dan Wells determined that we had two vernal pools. 
Took picture of blue spotted salamander.  3 blue dots something living in the 
area of the vernal pool.  Out of pool in summer hard to find- put funnel traps 
(50) into the pools and would check for species daily to see if they catch any.  
Wetlands delineation asked for and hasn’t happened it.  Wetlands delineation both 
side of the path and low areas – asked for in writing to the conservation 
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commission.  30 Dutch Elms – most wiped out by Dutch Elm Disease – shame to take 
those trees.  Conservation wise important piece. 
 
Anthony Kristaskis- 32 Joyce Road – concern of the scale and scope of project and 
appropriateness.  Is a square peg in a round hole.  Fields made to fit in an area 
without concern for noise; neighborhoods; don’t put things on property lines.  
Certain setbacks and guidelines – work within appropriate guidelines and rules. 1 
field instead of 2 maybe a basketball or tennis court – arborvitae not provide a 
barrier for sound – what if they miss net what do we do to stop ball?  Give 
serious consideration to all points.  Other sites that don’t have issues this one 
has may be better sites.  Prior planning – Dudley Pond Septic Field underneath 
need to replace with another drainage area.  Site not conducive to what you want 
to do.  No one unreasonable or against progress. 
 
Marilyn Simone – Joyce Road – concerned about septic situation – original owners 
since 1967 extra dirt brought in water off hill into the basement. – Health 
problem autoimmune disease – concerned about health issues – septic from 99 homes 
going to that area.  Where will extra seepage go in that situation if heavy 
rains? 
 
Wright – septage whole separate issue we don’t necessarily recommend this. 
 
Turkington – field space might be suitable don’t miss opportunity to review it.  
Study the feasibility of it.  Would then go back to town meeting as to whether to 
build the septage leaching area or not? 
 
Hearn – the study proposes both uses, the residents cannot separate the uses. 
 
Turkington – for the study purposes they are together but are different 
scenarios. 
Wright – Let me correct myself, distinction in the Gale Report did not plan on 
this and Mr. Hearn is right to comment on it. 
 
Hearn – 2 options according to Turkington.  
 
Turkington – we would recommend voting the 2 items separately. 
 
Hearn – use in land for septic use. 
 
Sheila Carrel – 18 Joyce Road – pervious owner regarded land – all trees that 
come down absorb water.  If flooding previously, will have flooding – will town 
cover cost of this if we flood? 
 
Barbara Howell – 12 Orchard Lane – urban education – outdoor classroom complete 
with vernal pool right outside the school very fortunate , arts, reptiles, 
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amphibians, plants, science.  Those who would destroy it for the benefit of a 
few.  Ecosystem is great, to wreck it for the benefit of a few is wrong. 
 
Brian Simone – 20 Joyce Road – put artificial turf on other fields. Concerned 
about fertilizers on the fields don’t want it to drain onto the property. 
 
Lisa Fruitman – 14 Joyce Road – same concerns as neighbors – 90-100’ off of house 
40’ off property line – concern about flooding.  DPW site to more potential site 
would make 3 field sites, overkill only 1 field site should be considered. 
 
Anthony Kristakis – 32 Joyce Road- request drainage study in the area and how 
would be altered by reconfiguring the site.  Drainage flows disrupted?  Finished 
grades could be higher than backyards.  Will flow into abutter backyards.  
Consider, recommend and request a full blown drainage study done of the area. 
 
Malcolm Astley – 147 Boston Post Road – school committee liaison – consult with 
sites currently used for study site and alternative site and impact on education 
program.  consult with teachers and administrators. 
 
Bill Hearn- 16 Keith Road – Raise questions whether the Gale report justifies 
need to multipurpose fields.  Apologize that I said Gale report said we need 90 
fields I was wrong.  (attached letter from Bill Hearn entered into public comment 
as additional material). 
 
Sheila Carrel – Joyce Road – we rent fields to out of town people.  If not enough 
fields then we shouldn’t rent to out of town people. 
 
Carol Kaplan – Joyce Road – poorly maintained and overused fields.  If overused 
how can we maintain them?  We need proper maintenance of the fields. 
 
Nancy Fulginite – 8 Joyce Road – How often do we fertilize fields? 3x year. 
 
Steve Correia – 88 Gleason Lane – representing Board of Selectmen – analysis of 
population changes with increase in sport usages.  Increase in types and number 
of sports.  Apply against population trends/demographics summarize somehow how 
they correlate.  Fields are used by lots of people – more fields and better 
fields.  Calls at least once a week talking about how bad our fields are and over 
used.  Analyze best location and use and what we need. 
 
Sheila Carrel – there are other types of recreation – snowshoeing, cross country 
skiing, looking at lady slippers. Joggers hope we keep the woods.  Lots use these 
woods for recreation space.  Kids use as a playground.  Kids showed us where 
yellow spotted salamanders were.  Not all kids play soccer or lacrosse, look at 
another space that is not so rich to other recreation users. 
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Jenny Steele – Sylvan Way – outdoor education group – look at as outdoor 
classroom.  Greater appreciation for biodiversity.  Areas with less biodiversity 
than that location should be used.  This has significant area to move animals 
from one area to another. 
 
Frank Simone – excess of fields in other fields. 
 
Carol Kaplan- Joyce Road –one thing is useful how do other towns manage their 
fields?  How used, how maintained, what condition there in?  What about Lincoln 
or Weston?  Bring information to us, very useful, why are the fields in the 
condition they are in? 
 
Wright- thank you to everyone who came out to the public forum, we are going to 
stop here for tonight. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm. 
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